Natural Sciences Chairs Council

December 6, 2010
1:00-2:40 p.m. BI 104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for November 8, 2010 – Approved as distributed
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs – 
Cindy – Upper division pre-nursing students who have a cumulative GPA below 2.5 will be receiving letters informing them that their major will be automatically moved to undeclared status, and they will have to choose another major. Cindy estimates that there are approximately 300 students that will receive this notification.
2. Announcements from Administration

a. Panic button bid – Spencer Freund has listed the alarm system on his request list under one time funding for the Budget Council meeting.  The dean said we can proceed and use the VOIP phone system or we can wait until Spencer receives the quote for the new alarm system. The chairs decided to wait for Spencer’s quote.  
b. Agreement on winter augmentation for enrollment – The dean asked if all of the chairs understood the new agreement that he emailed to them. All of the chairs agreed on the new calculations for the winter enrollment augmentation.
c. Classes and meetings in the BI-107 Conference Room – Faculty and clubs that use the conference room for classes or meetings need to be sure to clean up after themselves so the room is ready for the next group. The dean also mentioned that the computer and monitor have to be turned off as well. 
d. Dean leaving for Korea – The dean will be leaving for Korea on December 12th and will not be back until the new year. If anyone has any important documentation that needs to be signed or any concerns that need to be addressed, he would like to take care of it this week.
e. Faculty Searches – Biology, Chemistry, Kinesiology and Nursing are reviewing files. The dean reminded the chairs that the candidates need to be notified before references are contacted.

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update - George
Winter – Open enrollment has passed and classes will begin on January 10th. Census is January 30th.
Spring – The schedule has gone to print. Priority registration begins on February 4, 2011 and classes begin on April 4, 2011.
Summer – Schedule build begins on December 13th.  Kim Nicholl will send out information regarding the build this week.
2. Winter enrollment - The dean reported that enrollment is going very well in our college and that there are 5 departments that are above their new target. All departments are above 90% of the new target and that we should all be close to reaching the new targets. The dean will find out when students will be dropped for non-payment and let the chairs know.
3. Graduation – Lory reported that commencement will be this Saturday at 9:00 a.m. All department chairs and faculty that are attending need to be in the old gym no later than 8:00 a.m. 
4. Computer replacement schedule – (see attachment) The dean asked if the chairs were ok with the replacement list and renewal rotation. Physics found a discrepancy on the list for the number of labs they have. George and Ken are going to look into it. Dave Polcyn would like Biology to be on a 5 year rotation rather than 6 years. There was a discussion about changing the renewal years for other departments as well. One of the chairs asked if there was a way we can determine the frequency of use for the computers listed. The chairs agreed to accept the current list on intent only and not entitlement. They want to wait until the money comes in, and then revisit the list and rotation.
5. One-time funding planning - President Karnig wants to rollover about half of the $13.9 million centrally for next year. About $2 million will go to Academic Affairs for additional classes, and about $500k for central priorities, much of which related to disability monitoring on campus including website, captioning for videos, etc. The rest of the one-time funding will go back to the units at the same percentage it came out over the past two years. It equates to about what the baseline cuts were over the last two years. This funding is not backfilling the baseline, it is one-time funding only. The dean reported that the provost may be doing something for the faculty. For example, he may give every full time faculty a certain amount of money to use for professional development, travel or computer replacement, A discussion followed.
6. Construction Projects - George
Observatory – There is a dome topping ceremony scheduled for Wednesday, December 8th at 2 p.m. All of the chairs were invited to attend. The project is still behind schedule, and it is not certain that it will be completed by April, 2011.
Garden near pool and fitness center – The project seems to have slowed down.
Nursing laboratory addition – There is a lot of activity, and it is progressing quite well. Dean Carlson suggested that it is best to wait until Fall 2011 to schedule labs in it.
